
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS

ANNUAL MEETING – April 20, 2021 - 7:00 p.m.  The Annual Meeting of electors of the Town of Cross Plains was held via zoom.  Notice was posted April 8, 2021.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Town Clerk, Nancy Meinholz, Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger and nine residents were present.  Greg Hyer called the Meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  
Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the minutes of the June 22, 2020 Annual Meeting of Electors.  Vote:  Yes -   8        No – 0
The 2020 Financial Report was presented by the Town Chairman, Greg Hyer.  Discussion on items followed.  A comparison of Salt useage from previous years to last year was discussed.  Town is using about half the tons of salt as previous years due to salt/sand mixture.  Most everything else was normal.    Jeff Baylis moved acceptance, Greg Haack seconded.  Vote:  Yes -   9    No – 0
Chair/Public Comment:  Chair:  Airport Road will be the big reconstruction road job this year.  The Town will also need a willow permit for Garfoot Creek on Braun Road and Garfoot Road.  No DNR permits are required.  The Town has ordered a new plow truck that will come in the fall and ordered a new tractor this year that has already been delivered.  FEMA money was just under $100,000 when asked for $300,000 for the flooding in Oak Valley.  This was a disappointment.   ATC should be making a payment made once construction starts that gets paid to the County and 50% goes to municipalities on linear foot in those municipalities.  Construction of the ATC line should start in 2022.  After the initial payment, there should be a recurring payment.
Public:  MG&E is doing work along County Road P.  It is not subject to the same payments.  
Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Jeff Baylis to adjourn the meeting.  Vote:  Yes – 9    No – 0.   The meeting was adjourned at 7:19 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


